From: Contact Centre (CRM) <contact@ribblevalley.gov.uk>

Sent: 21 August 2023 14:44

To: Planning

Subject: Planning Application Comments - 3/2023/0153 FS-Case-540899201

Planning Application Reference No.: 3/2023/0153

Address of Development: 66 Bed care home Barrow

Comments: | really do not think that Ribble Valley Council are in their right minds ! Have you done a study of the
traffic going through Barrow! What was once a quant drive through village is as busy as the main A59! It will only be
a matter of time before someone gets run down crossing the road. You have taken all the green spaces so what
next! The constant buzzing from the industrial units at the back is torture the road is torture WHY ! The plans for the
townhouses are disgraceful. Why would you attach 3 modern houses to an old row of cottages? The clue is in the
name Old Row ! Leave us please with some green space and build your care home elsewhere like off the A59 with
direct access NOT through Barrow



